
From the Principal  
Dear Parents 

Drought Fundraiser Friday 17 August 2018 
Thank you to all our families for your generous support of the drought fundraiser. A total of $4,116.90 was raised to assist the 
farmers. The money has gone to the Australian Red Cross for distribution to the farmers. Well done everyone! 

Father’s Day 
Happy Father’s Day to all our fathers, grandfathers and great grandfathers this Sunday 2 September. 

On Friday 31 August we will celebrate Father’s Day with a whole school Non-Eucharistic Liturgy in the Church at 10.15 am.  The 
P&F will provide a BBQ Breakfast from 7.30 am—9.00 am near the Hall. Fathers will be able to go to their children’s classroom for 
reading from 9.00 am—9.45 am. 

On this day we will also be supporting Jersey Day.  The children can wear their favourite sports jersey with their sports uniform. 

Families 

Our family is the first school for our children and we parents are powerful models.  Being a parent is one of humankind’s most 
difficult tasks. Of course, there are many pleasures and rewards but parenting can be demanding, challenging, exhausting—and 
there’s no time off. 

What makes it challenging and demanding is that every day we act as a model for our children.  Every day they are watching and 
learning from us; they learn from our actions and conversations, they absorb our attitudes and copy our expressions. They are 
doing this mostly without us being aware that it is taking place. 

Because we are the main caregivers, we provide the major influence on our children’s lives. We constantly demand respect from 
our children but it is not something that we should take for granted. Like most things of real value, respect has to be earned. The 
best way for us to earn respect is to give respect. 

Our children, want to see us express real feelings in a healthy way, they want to see us handle anger in an appropriate way, they 
like to see us making healthy choices about our lifestyle, they like to hear us speaking positively about other people, they like to 
observe us showing respect when it comes to alcohol, prescription drugs and gambling. They like to witness positive reinforcements 
as to how they would like their life to be. 

Our decisions will not always be perfect; however, if we can continue to reflect on our lives and take opportunities to continue to 
grow and develop our skills this will build on the positive impact we can have with our children. 

1-2-3 Magic & Emotion Coaching Parent Course 
During Weeks 7-9 the 1-2-3 Magic and Emotion Coaching program will take place at the school starting on Wednesday evening 
12 September from 6-8 pm. The course will be run by presenters from the Catholic Education Office Diocese of Parramatta. 

The 1-2-3 Magic and Emotion Coaching program aims to teach parents how to deal with their children’s difficult behaviour by using 
an easy-to-learn and easy-to-use signalling system to manage children’s difficult behaviour. The signalling system requires the 
parent to use less talk and less emotion, which in turn encourages the development of children’s ability to manage their emotional 
reactions to parental boundaries (or emotional competency). 

The 1-2-3 Magic and Emotion Coaching program will run for three weeks as follows: 

Session 1:  Wednesday 12 September - 6-8 pm; Session 2:  Wednesday 19 September - 6-8 pm; 
Session 3:  Wednesday 26 September - 6-8 pm 

You will need to attend each session.  If you would like to participate in this program, please register by calling the school office on 
9865 1600. You can also email or register via the following link:    https://goo.gl/forms/ebtsIDFGcGMgOBzT2 

Dear Jesus, You teach us in so many ways.  You are all good and totally loving.  Your love lifts up our hearts and minds 
and fills them with hope.  Thank you for all the people you have placed in our lives who spread your love by sharing your 
knowledge with us.  Thank you for our parents and grandparents, our pastors and teachers, and our coaches and other 
leaders.  The good they do comes from you.  Amen. 

Wishing you every blessing for the week ahead. 

St Michael’s Primary School 
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Social Skills and Mantras Program. 

Weeks 6 & 7:  Being a good winner.  Being a good loser.  

 Winning feels good, but remember to win in a way which 
keeps friends. 

 Losing can make you feel bad, but staying friends is 
more important than giving in to your grumpy feelings. 

Week 8:  Wait for a turn when playing with others  

 Games which include more children than are needed 
should include a fair rotation system.  

 Wait patiently for your turn.  Don’t favour others and let 
them in front of you at the expense of others waiting.  

Prayers 
Please keep in your prayers Catherine Grainger  

and her family on the passing of her paternal 

grandmother. 

Eternal rest grant to her Lord. Let Your perpetual 

light shine upon her.  May she rest in peace.  Amen. 

2019 Enrolments 

Kindergarten-Year 6 
Enrolment applications are still open  

for siblings and new families 

We are still taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2019 and 
Years 1-6 for 2019.  If you already have children at the 
school and are thinking about your Kindergarten child coming 
to St Michael’s in 2019, please contact us as soon as possi-
ble to discuss their enrolment with us.   

If you have family or friends who would like their child to 
come to St Michael’s, please ask them to contact us as soon 
as possible. 

For further enquiries, please call the school office on 
9865 1600. 

Religious Education 
Sacrament of Eucharist 

For children eight-nine years of age or older who have received 
the Sacrament of Penance. 

Session 1 Parents only  

 Tuesday 4 September 7.30 pm or Wednesday 5 September 7.30 pm 

Session 2 Parents / Children  

 Tuesday 11 September 7.30 pm or Wednesday 12 September 7.30 pm 

Session 3 Parents / Children 

 Tuesday 18 September 7.30 pm or Wednesday 19 September 7.30 pm 

Session 4 Parents / Children 

 Tuesday 25 September 7.30 pm or Wednesday 26 September 7.30 pm 

Session 5 Rehearsal  

 Tuesday 16 October 7.30 pm or Wednesday 17 October 7.30 pm 

Celebration of Sacrament of Eucharist 

Any of the Parish Masses on weekend of 20 and 21 October or 
Friday 19 October 7.30 pm, Sunday 21 October 12 noon and 
2.30 pm. 

Attendance at weekend masses is expected throughout the 
whole programme. 

All enquiries, please contact the Parish office on 9639 0598. 

Parish Youth 

Years 5-6:  Sunday 9 September 2018 from 4.00-5.30pm at the 
Downey Room, we'll be having a 'spiritually buff' afternoon, 
exploring the relationship between the physical and the spiritual, 
as well as having a heap of food, games and activities! 

All Ages: 

Our Youth Mass, will be held from 6-7pm, a great way to meet 
other youth and get involved in our ministries happening around 
the church!   

Sports Day - Years 5-12:  We will be hosting a sports day at 
the Old Church, from 12.00-1.30pm on the Saturday 15 
September 2018. 

For further information, please call the Youth Minister, Paul 
Fam, on 0407 773 174, or send an email through to 

youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au  

New School phone number 

9865 1600 
Please ensure that you have updated the school’s new 
phone number into your mobile phone contacts so that if we 
ring your number, you will know that someone from the 
school is trying to reach you.. 

Our previous school number is no longer active. 

School Fees 
Dear Parents, Thank you to all our families who have 
finalised their 2018 School Fees account. If you are paying 
by term instalments, payment was due on Wednesday 29 
August 2018. If you are paying weekly, fortnightly or monthly 
we thank you for following through with your arrangements 
and ask that you continue to do so.  

It is requested any overdue accounts be finalised without 
delay.  Please contact Rasha Azar, Finance Officer, on 
9865 1600 for a confidential discussion, should you be 
experiencing financial difficulties. 

Thank you for your continued support. 



Staff Development Day 

Term 3 Week 8—Friday 14 September will be a  
professional learning day for the staff and the school will 
be closed.  The focus for the professional learning will be 
on the new Science and Technology syllabus which will be 
mandatory for schools to use in 2019.  

There is no supervision for children on this day. Please 
organise alternative care arrangements on this day. 

Music News 

The Captivate choir students will perform two of their 

Captivate songs at the Week 7 Assembly—7 September. 

Mrs Lyndall Parker, Music Teacher 

Calendar Dates 
WEEK 6 

Fri 31 Aug P&F Father’s Day Breakfast 7.30-9.00 am 

Jersey Day—Sports uniform & Team Jersey 

Reading in the classroom 9.00-9.45 am 

Father’s Day Non-Eucharistic Liturgy 10.15 am 

WEEK 7 

Mon 3 Sep Yr 4 Book in a Box Expo 

Tue 4 Sep “Get Moving-a-thon” Day 

Wed 5 Sep Yr 3 Excursion “Red Racing Hood”, Riverside 

Fri 7 Sep School Assembly 8.50 am—Prayer K Yellow 

Yr 6 Debating 

WEEK 8 

Mon 10 Sep St Michael’s Faith in Action Day “Year of Youth 
Celebration” 

Fri 14 Sep Staff Development Day—Pupil Free 

Sat 15 Sep P&F Trivia Night 7.30 pm 

WEEK 9 

Tue 18 Sep 6 Red & 6 Green Excursion Mary Mackillop Place 
& Art Gallery 

Wed 19 Sep Yr 4 Reconciliation 

Thu 20 Sep 6 Blue & 6 Yellow Excursion Mary Mackillop Place 
& Art Gallery 

Fri 21 Sep School Assembly 8.50 am—Prayer 6 Blue 

Thu 27 Sep Term 3 Awards—2.30 pm School Hall 

Fri 28 Sep St Michael’s Feast Day 

St Michael’s Feast Day Mass 10.15 am 

Last day for Term 3 

Events, including representative sport are regularly added to the 
school’s calendar on our website:  

http://www.stmichaelsbhills.catholic.edu.au/calendar-of-events 

WEEK 10 

School Terms - 2018 

Term 3—Monday 23 July to Friday 28 September 2018 

Term 4—Monday 15 October to Friday 21 December 2018 

 Students finish Wednesday 19 December 2018 

St Michael’s Feast Day 
St Michael’s  School  Feast  Day  will  be  celebrated  on  Friday 

28 September.  Families will be able to join us from 9.30 am ‐ 

1.00 pm.  More details to follow. 

Rotary Club Writing Competition 2018  
On Monday 6 August, Lily Roberts, Imogen Leahy and I 

attended the Rotary Writing Competition Presentation Night 

as finalists from our school. We had gotten through as the 

three best entries from Year 6.  We got to attend the special 

dinner with our families, Mrs Maka and Mrs Mifsud. We 

were very excited to find out who had come first, second, 

third and highly commended and to find out which school 

had won overall. When we arrived at The Brewery where it 

was held, we sat at our table. We also had two members of 

the Rotary Club with us on our table. 

After a speech from the President of the Hills sector of the 

Rotary Club and eating dinner, the awards were 

announced. I was honoured to receive one of Highly 

Commended Awards but unfortunately, no one from our 

school got a place. It was very exciting. All the finalists at 

the dinner received a book gift voucher and a certificate. It 

was a great experience and I am really glad that we got so 

far in the competition. 

Angelina Woodward, Year 6 

Back path 

Please ensure that you walk to the back path to collect your 

children in the afternoon, particularly children in the younger 

grades.   

For the consideration of our neighbours, please move out of 

the area as soon as possible and ensure that your children 

are not running through lawns or playing in the creek area.  

Please be mindful of the cars that are moving in and out of 

this area and the supervision of your children to ensure their 

safety at all times. 



Assembly Awards 

Students of the Week - Week 4 
KQ BLUE Aurelia Caldera 
KvG GREEN Gennavieve Lukito 
KR RED Myra Mallick 
KRD YELLOW Summer Maurice 
1HM BLUE Landon Gloss 
1Y GREEN Gabriella Corrao 
1G RED Jamie Nicholas 
1F YELLOW Sienna Barra 
2K BLUE William Ison 
2J GREEN Joshua Craig 
2P RED Chloe Carey 
2L YELLOW Morgan Gellel 
3B BLUE Jessica Mackay 
3H GREEN Ava Galang  
3C RED Tahnae Halpenny  
3OC YELLOW Charlotte Henson 
4BM BLUE Gracie Lambo 
4G GREEN Thomas Schneider 
4P RED Marcus Teng 
4I YELLOW Lane Orley 
5K BLUE Hannah Kim 
5S GREEN Natalia Vezos 
5M RED William Hopkins 
5OD YELLOW Tayla Harris 
6F BLUE John Barakat 
6B GREEN Audrey Martinez 
6R RED Katie Webb 
6M YELLOW Keira Mirosevic 

Participation Ivy Sawkins  

 

Students of the Week - Week 5 
KvG GREEN Charbel Nassim 
KR RED Evela Bastalic 

KRD YELLOW Alexis Canderle 

1HM BLUE Madison Mercado 

1Y GREEN Joshua Lawrence 

1G RED Georgie Boehmer 

1F YELLOW Eliana Khong 

2K BLUE Bianca Moogan 

2J GREEN Oscar Harding 

2P RED Daniel Rubbo 

2L YELLOW Eva van Ross 

3B BLUE Nicholas Gunawan  

3H GREEN Josephina Kerr  

3C RED Lachlan Kable 

3OC YELLOW Chloe McKinney 

4G GREEN Daria Raguz 

4P RED Harrison Shand 

5K BLUE Matthew McKay 

5S GREEN Charlize Villanueva 

5M RED Izabella Maslic 

5OD YELLOW Claire Maunder 

6F BLUE Kitwarla Mkali 

6B GREEN Olivia O'Sullivan 

6R RED Sarah Duda 

3 Yellow News 
This term 3 Yellow is learning about God’s beautiful creations.  We are going to share 
what we are learning in class.  Here are some examples of how we can pay attention 
to our world and care for it as God wants us to. 

St Michael’s has some litter problems around the playground.  We can solve these 
problems by picking up all debris, even if it does not belong to us.  Then we must put 
it in the bin. 

St Michael’s also has many beautiful gardens.  We must help our plants by protecting 
them.  We strongly believe that we all should be determined to take care of our 
school.  This is our chance to make a difference. 

Please take care of our world especially our beautiful school here at St Michael’s.  
Remember the motto “Actions Speak Louder than Words’ and don’t just say it  - DO 
IT!! 

Angus Herriott, Aidan Spada, Anthony Toubji, Isabelle Hughes, Chloe Wong 

The Paper Plane State Championship 

On Saturday I went to  Sydney University for the Paper Plane State Championship. 

At first  I had to throw my plane 15 m then they put it down to 6 people.  I was coming 
5th and I was on my second throw. Then I made a 3rd place throw which was 
19.67 m. 

When I saw my name up on the screen I felt like my blood had turned cold.  My mum 
and the other two people who were there, and their families, were cheering for me! 

I won a medal, a certificate and a chocolate lollipop.  I can’t believe I came 3rd and I 
felt very proud of myself. 

William Faulkner 

Bus timetable 
An updated school bus timetable 
commenced Monday 20 August.  
The amended timetable is on our 
website: 

Please note that the afternoon Route 
8608 has been discontinued due to 
low patronage. A new service Route 
3526 could be used for any affected 
students. 

Students must have a valid Opal 
card to travel on school buses, and 
must tap on and off morning and 
afternoon. 

Uniform 
Dear Parents / Guardians 

Oz Fashions have to increase the price of 

certain items. 

In this case it will only be the sports jack-

et.  This price change will be effective 1 

September 2018. 

The new price lists are available on the 

school’s website. 

Kind regards 

Elle, Oz Fashions Uniforms,  
0421 216 414 

School Volunteers at St Michael’s 
Thank you to parent/grandparent volunteers who have completed all their requirements to 
volunteer in the classroom, on excursions or sporting events.  Unfortunately if you offer to 
assist and have not completed all the volunteer requirements, you will not be able to assist 
until the volunteer requirements have been completed. 

All volunteers at St Michael’s need to complete Steps 1 and 2 below as follows: 

 Go St Michael’s website - http://www.stmichaelsbhills.catholic.edu.au 

 Click on Enrol Now, go to Get Involved, click on Child Protection Course link.  You will 
then be directed to the Catholic Education Office – Diocese of Parramatta website  

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers 

Complete Steps 1 and 2 

1) Step 1: Complete 'Building Child Safe Communities - Undertaking for Volunteers' 
Form (New procedure across all CEDP schools) 

2) Step 2: Complete the online training module (Updated content to be completed 
every two years) 

Once you have successfully completed the training, an email will be sent to St 
Michael’s for our records. 



Science Week Paper Plane Challenge!!! 
During the last two weeks, we have taken part in the New 
South Wales Paper Plane Challenge! All classes designed 
and made their paper aeroplanes, which they then tested for 
1) the longest distance flown and 2) the longest time to be in 
the air (airtime). 

We were learning to design and make a plane that would 
beat the current New South Wales age appropriate records. 
We had to think about how the plane moved through the air, 
what made it more aerodynamic and what helped it to be 
pushed by the air in order to keep it in the air for the longest 
airtime. We soon learned that the paper planes needed to 
be designed differently for each type of challenge.  

The person to reach the longest distance throw for each 
grade was awarded with a prize in Assembly last week. All 
students who met their grade record for New South Wales 
were invited to go to the State Championships, which were 
held last Saturday at Sydney University. Several students 
attended. 

Congratulations to all those students who achieved the longest distance throw for their grade: 

Congratulations to all those students who qualified for the State Championships: 

Special congratulations to all those students who represented St. 
Michael’s at the NSW State Championships on Saturday 25 August. We are 
very proud of them and they had a fantastic day out! 

Jeremy Lee 3rd for distance 
Jake Lenane  
Spencer Bennett    
Reef Maurice 3rd for airtime 
William Faulkner 3rd for distance 
Cameron Lee 3rd for distance 
Cornelis Rawlinson 3rd for distance 

I thoroughly enjoyed watching some of our students participating on 
Saturday. Even the M.C. for the day said how well St. Michael’s were 
doing!!! 

The challenge is planned to be held at the same time next year, so get 
flying, all you budding scientists! 

Mrs Natasha Petrenas (Science Coordinator) 

 Myra Mallick—8 m  Alannah Daher—14 m  Jeremy Lee—13.9 m  Ashton Crawford—19.5 m 

 Paul Kim—12 m  Cameron Lee —0.5 m  Cornelis Rawlinson—24.53 m  

 Jeremy Lee—13.9 m  Jake Lenane—12.3 m  Spencer Bennett—15 m  Lachlan Kable—16.5 m 

 Reef Maurice—17.2 m  Jackson Ward—17.5 m  William Faulkner—18 m  Thomas Gutierrez- 18.5 m 

 Ryan Sayers—19 m  Xavier Saffy —19.5 m  Cameron Lee—20.5 m  Jack Orley—18.5 m 

   Cornelis Rawlinson—24.53 m 



Fruit & Vegetember 
Aussie kids don’t eat enough fruit and vegetables. If we want kids to eat more fruit and veg we need to market them 
better. That’s why this year’s theme is all about getting happy with fruit and vegetables! 

Fruit & Veg Month is a health promotion program for NSW primary schools that puts a positive focus on fruit and vegetables. 

Fruit & Veg Month 2018 will be held from Monday 3 September to Friday 28 September. The theme for this year is ‘Happy Fruit & 
Veg’tember!’ and St Michael's is excited about being involved. Over the next four weeks, we will be encouraging the children to eat a variety 
of fruits and vegetables and increase the amount they currently eat. A roadblock that we often encounter is that the children find them 
"boring". This website - https://healthy-kids.com.au/parents/recipes/ -has some yummy recipes that you can try at home with your children to 
ensure they are receiving the recommended daily dose of fruit and vegetables. We look forward to hearing about all the delicious meals the 
children have tried and even seeing them being brought to school in their lunch boxes. 

Mr Luke Moxon, Year 5 Teaching & Learning Coordinator 

News from Year 3 

Book Parade and Author and Illustrator Visit – Frane Lessac 
Last Thursday, Frane Lessac visited Year 3 during Book Week. The students were very interested to learn about Frane’s 

life as an Author and Illustrator. Here are some highlights of the week from the students. 

“Frane talked to us and said when you are doing artwork, concentrate and sit in a 

quiet place. I learnt about Midnight. She had a star on her head and was born 

under a tree. She tried to get water but they had to jump over a trench of 

soldiers. They jumped and they didn’t make it. They were shot. The horse died 

but the man survived.” Watson 

 “What I liked about the book parade was that I got to see many cool costumes. 

For example Demon Dentist and Spencer dressed up as Ben from Gangsta 

Granny. I dressed up as Rhydian from Wolf Blood.” Ashton 

“Frane talked about her first book called My Little Island. She got her ideas from 

going to places around the world. She went to Gallipoli and wrote the book 

Simpson and his Donkey.” Jason   

 “The parade was fun. I saw lots of different book characters. I saw Sherlock 

Holmes, Optimus Prime, a pirate ship and a treehouse.” Alexander 

 “I dressed up as Ganger from Pokemon. I learnt how Frane got inspired to make 

her books. I learnt her books are fiction and she sometimes works with other 

authors. I went up on stage with the whole class.” Dominic 

“Frane loves to write and illustrate books. 

She wrote and illustrated A is for Australian Animals and Under the Southern 

Cross. 

Frane illustrated some books such as Midnight, Simpson and his Donkey and 

Moondyne Joe, which were written by her husband Mark Greenwood. Frane 

loves to travel to places to write books and get ideas. Frane has a special 

paint. She gets a crayon and draws on the page. Then she gets a paint brush 

and wets the page with water. Then it becomes paint.” Nathan 

“Last week we got to meet an author and illustrator. Her name is Frane 

Lessac. Frane travelled to a lot of different places to get information for her 

books. Some of the books she has illustrated are Midnight, Simpson and his 

Donkey and Moondyne Joe. The author of these books is Mark 

Greenwood.  Some of the books Frane wrote and illustrated are A is for 

Australian Animals and Under the Southern Cross which will probably come 

out next month. Frane has a place where she writes and illustrates her books. 

She has special brushes that she uses for her different paintings. Frane does a lot of planning and it takes her a long time to 

finish her books. Frane has an editor to help her edit her books.” Yohan 

“On Thursday Frane Lessac visited our school and we got to meet her. She told us about her books. Some of the books she has 

written and illustrated and some, she has just illustrated. Two books she wrote and illustrated were A is for Australian Animals 

and Under the Southern Cross.” Jacob  
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The little things you do today...The little things you do today...

NATIONAL CHILD PROTECTION WEEK
Supported by: Department of Social Services www.napcan.org.au
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11--22--33  MMAAGGIICC®®  &&  EEMMOOTTIIOONN  CCOOAACCHHIINNGG  
PPAARREENNTT  CCOOUURRSSEE  

 

  
 

 

 

• An end to the arguing and yelling! • It saved our lives • Simple, sane, effective  
This course is being run by a Parentshop® licensed practitioner.   www.parentshop.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Learn: 

   How to discipline without arguing, yelling or smacking 

   How to sort behaviour 

   How to handle challenging and testing behaviours 

   Choosing your strategy, the three choices    

   Using emotion coaching to encourage good behaviour 

   7 tactics for encouraging good behaviour 

Parents will receive: 

 A 1‐2‐3 Magic & Emotion Coaching Parent Workbook 

 

Registration Fee? 

The cost of the Parent workbook is $10 payable on the night. 

Register for this course contacting St Michael’s School Office on 9865 1600

 

What people are saying… 

 

What a relief to come across a program that preserves 

the dignity of the child, maintains the self control of 

both the parent and the child and is actually easy to 

remember when memory is the first thing to go! 

 

 

 

 

 

I realized quickly that the 1‐2‐3 Magic can be a magnificent 

preventative measure that any parent can use to avoid raising a 

child, who later down the line, needs excessive discipline or grows 

out of control 

 

 

 

 

 

  

LLeeaarrnn  ttoo  mmaannaaggee  ddiiffffiiccuulltt  bbeehhaavviioouurr  iinn  cchhiillddrreenn    

22‐‐1122  yyeeaarrss  oolldd    
A three‐session program for parents and carers. 

Venue: St Michael’s, Baulkham Hills 
3‐5 Chapel Lane, Baulkham Hills. Tel: 9865 1600 



 
 

 
 
 

11--22--33  MMAAGGIICC®®  &&  EEMMOOTTIIOONN  CCOOAACCHHIINNGG  
PPAARREENNTT  CCOOUURRSSEE  

 

  
 

 

 

• An end to the arguing and yelling! • It saved our lives • Simple, sane, effective  
This course is being run by a Parentshop® licensed practitioner.   www.parentshop.com.au 

 

St Michael’s Baulkham Hills together with The Catholic Education Office 
Diocese of Parramatta are pleased to offer parents and carers in our 
Diocese, the 1 2 3 Magic and Emotion Coaching course. 
 
The course is 3 sessions and will be run on the following dates: 
Session 1   6:00pm – 8:00pm  Wednesday 12th September 2018 
Session 2   6:00pm – 8:00pm  Wednesday 19th September 2018 
Session 3   6:00pm – 8:00pm  Wednesday 26th September 2018 
 
Course Facilitators: Anoushka Houseman and Emilie Cangy  
 
Cost of the Parent Workbook is $10.  
This actual course will be run free of charge to participants. 
 
Register by email or calling St Michael’s Baulkham Hills school office on 

9865 1600 

  

LLeeaarrnn  ttoo  mmaannaaggee  ddiiffffiiccuulltt  bbeehhaavviioorr  iinn  cchhiillddrreenn    

22‐‐1122  yyeeaarrss  oolldd   
Venue: St Michael’s Primary, Baulkham Hills 

3‐5 Chapel Lane, Baulkham Hills. Tel: 9865 1600 

 





Grandparents’ Day
NEWSP&F Community

Friendship • Education
St Michael’s Primary School Parents and Friends Association 

Baulkham Hills

PFStMichaelsPrimaryBaulkhamHills
For all the

Grandparents’ Day 
photos see our 
Facebook Page

TERM 3
Friday 31st August

Father’s Day BBQ Breakfast
& JERSEY DAY

Saturday 15th September
Trivia Night

TERM 4
Wednesday 7th November

P&F General Meeting

Friday 23rd November
School Family Disco

Wednesday 12th December
P&F Annual General Meeting

2018
Calendar of Events

*We will update any dates that may change
On Thursday 26th July we had our annual Grandparents’ Day Morning Tea. It was wonderful to see 
so many grandparents! Again, we asked our school community for their assistance by bringing in a 
plate of food. The response was overwhelmingly generous. With the huge variety, our grandparents 
were spoiled for choice! The P&F is very grateful and would like to thank everyone for their support 
for our Morning Tea. The P&F cannot put on these events without the support of helpers. Many of 
them come every time we ask for assistance. Thank you to all the sensational mums who answered 
the call! These wonderful photos were taken by Mrs Lee! A big thank you! 
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Thank you to the businesses
supporting our Trivia Night so far!

We are very grateful to these businesses for coming onboard to sponsor our Trivia Night 
with gift vouchers, products and services. These businesses are strong

supporters of our school. Many of them supported our Trivia Night last year as well.
Show your appreciation and support them.

MAJOR “MYSTERY KEY” PRIZE BY

SIGNED
WESTS TIGERS JERSEY

Donated by the 2018
Year 6 Parent-Run Farewell Committee



Easy!
• Pick a table name;
   dress yourself up or dress the table! or do both!
• Fill in the form on the back of this page!
• Person initiating the table (Table Coordinator) to RSVP
   by Wednesday 12th September 2018

• $10 per person. Approx. 8-12 per table. 
• Or we can place you on a table.
• BYO alcohol and nibbles. 
• 18+ years only.
• Sorry no children - it’s Mum & Dad’s night out!
• Bring family, neighbours, friends, work colleagues,
   other parents at the school, sports clubs.

Professional trivia host!
Loads of fun & laughs!

Games • Prizes
Huge Mystery Key Raffle + More!

P&F

Community • Friendship • Education
St Michaels Primary School Parents and Friends 

Association Baulkham Hills
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Saturday 15th September 2018
 7.30pm - School Hall



Please return this form to school by Wednesday 12th September
You will receive a confirmation of receipt by email

Your business name_________________________________________________

Person organising the table - Table Coordinator is   1)______________________________________________

Your mobile number (must include mobile)_____________________________________________________

Your email (must include email) ___________________________________________________________

Your table name is ______________________________________________OR   ❑ Please put me on a table

Names of your table’s players: 2)_________________________________________________________

    3)_________________________________________________________

    4)_________________________________________________________

    5)_________________________________________________________

    6)_________________________________________________________

    7)_________________________________________________________

    8)_________________________________________________________

    9)_________________________________________________________

    10)________________________________________________________

          

All envelopes must be thoroughly sealed and put into the P&F mailbox in the school office.
If you are not from the school, you may post booking form & cheque to :

St Michael’s Primary School P&F, 3-5 Chapel Lane, Baulkham Hills NSW 2153
Any queries? Don’t hesitate to ask. Please email pandfstmichaels@gmail.com

Thank you for your support of our event        

Total ($10 per person): 

“Princesses& Pirates”
Saturday 15th

September 2018
 7.30pm - School Hall

P&F

Community • Friendship • Education
St Michaels Primary School Parents and Friends 

Association Baulkham Hills

Like our Events page on Facebook for trivia Night updates
www.facebook.com/PandFStMichaelsEvents
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Cheques to “St Michael’s P&F”
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A few After School Care Positions Availa-

WESLEY MEGA BOOK SALE 

Where:  In the Wesley Uniting Church grounds at  

32 Showground Road, Castle Hill. 

Date/Times:  Saturday August 25th 2018 (operating from 
8:00am to 2:00pm) 

Sale items/Stalls will include Books, Records, CDs and 
DVDs. 

Enjoy the friendly atmosphere, and pick up a bargain (or 
two) knowing you are helping those families who need our 

assistance within the Hills area. 


